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BACKGROUND

In June 2021, a review of All Saints' College was initiated per the 2015-16 report, Study into the
Provisions of Secondary Education for the Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle. This 2016 report
recommended the dual campus model with analysis and further review to be undertaken in 2022. The
timing of the proposed 2022 review was brought forward at the request of school leadership, staff, the
Independent Education Union (IEU) and with agreement from Diocesan leadership.

This review focused on facilitating the long-term strategic planning of All Saints' College into the future.
In particular, on ensuring All Saints' College is able to provide an outstanding faith-filled learning
environment in the Catholic tradition and the best possible learning progression and educational
outcomes for our students.

The review was conducted by external expert advisers:

«  DrDan White, former Executive Director of Catholic Schools for the Archdiocese of Sydney

«  MsTerry O’Brien, former Government School Principal and NSW Board of Studies Liaison Officer
(BOSLO).



WHAT WAS THE PURPOSE OF THE REVIEW?

The 2021 review was undertaken to:

ensure the best possible learning progression and educational outcomes for all students of All Saints' College

» understand and consolidate the strengths of the College

+ identify and recommend modifications in order to enhance the operation of All Saints' College




WHAT’S NEXT?

The Diocese is focused on ensuring the best learning and
educational outcomes for all our students.

The feedback and recommendations have been compiled
into a research report for review, to inform the Diocese
and assist with future planning. In order to provide

a comprehensive, strategic ‘roadmap’ for All Saints'
College, the reviewers provided many recommendations
across the dimensions of the Report. Notably, the key
recommendations include:

+  Adetailed Master Planning study to be undertaken to
situate the school on the one campus

From 2023 the discontinuation of the ‘flexible learning
day’ and the development of a common five-day
timetable for the whole College that includes some
Stage 6 flexibility

WHO TO CONTACT?

For more information, contact:

Brian Lacey, Assistant Director, Catholic Schools Office
E: cs.asc.review@mn.catholic.edu.au
www.maitlandasc.catholic.edu.au/about-us/2021-review/

It should be noted that the above are provided as
recommendations and the Diocese will be reviewing
feasibility and timings prior to any implementation
decisions.

The Diocese will review the report and consider the
recommendations to ensure All Saints' College can deliver
the best possible learning and educational outcomes for
students as it moves forward and to realise an integrated
Year 7 - 12 College.

Further work will be undertaken to determine processes
and timings as the Diocese works to realise the benefits for
our students, staff and the community that will result from
one college, one campus.
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